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1      INTRODUCTION 
 

1.1 This Ops notice is issued to draw the attention of operators to the Russian NOTAM found in their  

AIP (caiga.ru).  The NOTAM states that it is a response measure to the restrictions listed within a 
Bermuda NOTAM.  The NOTAM promulgated in Bermuda (ICAO: TXKF) can be found at Federal 
Aviation Administration: NOTAM Search (faa.gov).  

 
 

2     INSTRUCTIONS 

 
2.1   In summary, the below NOTAM restricts any operation of aircraft owned, chartered, or operated by a 

person connected with Bermuda or Registered with Bermuda into Russian airspace without express 
permission by the Russian Federal Air Transport Agency. 

  
(U1114/22 NOTAMR U0614/22 Q)UUWV/QOAXX/IV/BO/A/000/999/5535N03716E999 A)UUUU B)2208311001 C)PERM E)AS A 
RESPONSE MEASURE TO THE RESTRICTIONS APPLIED TO OPERATIONS OF AIRCRAFT OWNED, CHARTERED OR OPERATED BY 

A PERSON CONNECTED WITH RUSSIA, OR REGISTERED IN RUSSIA, IN THE AIRSPACE OF BERMUDA ISLANDS INCLUDING 
AIRSPACE OVER TERRITORIAL SEA AS PER NOTAM A0123/22, THE AVIATION AUTHORITIES OF THE RUSSIAN FEDERATION 

HEREBY INFORM OF THE RESTRICTIONS APPLIED TO OPERATIONS OF AIRCRAFT OWNED, CHARTERED OR OPERATED BY A 
PERSON CONNECTED WITH BERMUDA ISLANDS OR REGISTERED IN BERMUDA ISLANDS, INTO THE AIRSPACE OF THE 

RUSSIAN FEDERATION INCLUDING AIRSPACE OVER THE TERRITORIAL SEA OF THE RUSSIAN FEDERATION WEF NOW 
PERMANENTLY, EXCEPT FOR FLT WITH SPECIAL PERMISSION FOR OPERATIONS GRANTED BY RUSSIAN FEDERAL AIR 

TRANSPORT AGENCY OR THE MINISTRY OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS OF THE RUSSIAN FEDERATION AS APPROPRIATE.) 

 

 
3      ENQUIRIES 
 
3.1   Enquiries regarding the content of this Notice should be addressed to the BCAA. Enquiries can be 

sent by email to flightops@bcaa.bm.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
…………………………………………………………………. 
Tariq Lynch-Wade, Director of Operations 

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.caiga.ru%2Fcommon%2FAirInter%2Fvalidaip%2Fhtml%2Feng.htm&data=05%7C01%7Crfcorreia%40bcaa.bm%7C0e3c96a3d34c4e74ccdc08dac80d9916%7Cc66ec4a55b3b4698a3b7ba766462794a%7C0%7C0%7C638042257987147655%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Lv3%2FA62pRaq6Vz2sL5NVk1rfFOaN5pTwa%2FfRidc818o%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnotams.aim.faa.gov%2FnotamSearch%2Fnsapp.html%3FMETHOD%3DDISPLAYBYICAOS%26REPORTTYPE%3DRAW%26FORMATTYPE%3DDOMESTIC%26RETRIEVELOCID%3DTXKF%26ACTIONTYPE%3DNOTAMRETRIEVALBYICAOS%23%2Fdetails&data=05%7C01%7Crfcorreia%40bcaa.bm%7C0e3c96a3d34c4e74ccdc08dac80d9916%7Cc66ec4a55b3b4698a3b7ba766462794a%7C0%7C0%7C638042257987147655%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=qc8WR2lpAEG%2FJCM1gEHkfwdzQRmu%2BNOrf6QdLpj%2BWRs%3D&reserved=0
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